
 

 

 
 
February 26, 2025 
 
Steve Brand  
Senior Operations Engineer  
Spur Petroleum Ltd.  
1900, 250 Second Street S.W. 
Calgary, Alta. T2P 0C1 
 
Dear Steve Brand: 
 
Spur Petroleum Ltd. 
3.61-Megawatt Lamont Power Plant 
Proceeding 29723 
Application 29723-A001 
 
Withdrawal of application 
 
1. On December 17, 2024, Spur Petroleum Ltd. filed an application with the 
Alberta Utilities Commission to construct and operate the 3.61-megawatt Lamont Power Plant, 
in the Smoky Lake area. 

2. On February 12, 2025, Spur filed a letter requesting that its application be withdrawn. 
Spur stated that, while preparing its responses to information requests, it became aware of 
necessary changes to the project’s specifications. Spur noted that it plans to submit a new 
application following its re-evaluation of the project. 

3. Pursuant to Section 12.2 of Rule 001: Rules of Practice, the Commission accepts the 
request to withdraw the application and will proceed to close Proceeding 29723 without further 
process. 

4. Should you have any questions, please contact Kloria Wen at 403-592-4367 or by email 
at kloria.wen@auc.ab.ca.  

Yours truly,  
 
Rita Chan 
Director – Power Plants 
Facilities Division 
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